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Shawnee Statement I 
From the Board Room 

At its September 17 meeting, the Board of Trustees welcomed 
Latricia Sessor as its newest student member. Sessor, a junior 
majoring in social science, replaced Joyce Odle whose term 
expired on June 30. 

In other action, the Board: 
1. Approved the hiring of Michael E. Day, coordinator for 

SOCF student affairs; Candace Chaboudy, senior instruc-
tor, CRADTAL; Carl 0. Hilgarth, instructor, College of 
Engineering Technologies; Jessica J. Jahnke, director, 
CRADTAL; Mike Barzgari, instructor, College of Engineer-
ing Technologies; Ted Strickland, assistant professor, 
Division of Social Sciences; Kaddour Boukaabar, senior 
instructor, Division of Mathematics and Science; Cathy 
Mullins, coordinator of special programs, Office of Con-
tinuing Education; Robert Heatherly, science laboratory 
coordinator, Division of Mathematics and Science; and 
the promotion of Connie Salyers to associate director of 
public services, Library/Media Services. 

2. Approved a moving expense payment policy. The pur-
pose of the policy is to provide reasonable guidelines and 
channels for approving the payment of moving expenses. 

3. Approved a request to the Kettering Foundation for a 
grant of $93,860 to help build an Ecology Center at 
Shawnee State. 

4. Accepted the resignations of Mike Gampp, associate 
director of University Information Services, and Mark 
Moore, programmer for University Information Services. 

In reports from the vice presidents, Dr. A.L. Addington con-
gratulated programs in the College of Health Sciences for 
their performance during the 1989-1990 academic year. "Un-
fortunately, it is sometimes very difficult to document in clear 
terms how successful academic programs are. However, in 
the College of Health Sciences, we have national and state 
tests that give us very clear indications of the quality of our 
programs.'' 

Dr. Addington then called on Dr. Jim Kadel who reported 
that 100 percent of the associate degree of nursing and 
occupational therapist assistant program graduates passed 
their national exams. After recognizing the efforts of Joanne 
Abel, Cathy Perry, and Mendy Montavon, Dr. Kadel also said 
respiratory therapy missed the 100 percent mark by one 
student. 

Dr. Paul Crabtree presented the student affairs report and 
said applications for 1990-1991 continue to be 18 percent over 
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ii National wealth 
is no longer 
measured in gold, 
silver, and precious 
stones but in what 
we know .• 

- Zuckerman, 1989 
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Al What I want to tell 
you today is not to 
move into that world 
where you're alone 
with your self and your 
mantra and your 
fitness program or 
whatever it is that you 
might use to try to 
control the world by 
closing it out. I want to 
tell you to just live in 
the mess. Throw 
yourself out into the 
convulsions of the 
world. I'm not telling 
you to make the world 
better, because I don't 
believe progress is 
necessarily part of the 
package. I'm just tell-
ing you to live in it, to 
look at it, to witness it. 
Try and get it. Take 
chances, make your 
own work, take pride 
in it. Seize the 
moment.l'IP 

- Joan Didion, author 

Board (cont'd) 
last year and that surveys for graduates and registered students are 
being developed. He concluded his report with a presentation of the 
new Shawnee State recruitment video. 

Neil Hawk, vice president of business affairs, presented a progress 
report on the Indoor Physical Education Center, the relocation of 
Second Street, and the University's plan to acquire property owned 
by the Campus Ministry. The Board also received a capital status 
report and a letter from Ray Moore, assistant vice president of 
business affairs, indicating the status of the University's cash 
reconciliation. 

In reports from constituents, Dr. Jeff Bauer reported that the UFA is 
currently working on a faculty handbook and forming a committee 
to review the advantages and disadvantages associated with moving 
to a semester system. He also said the SEA has been working hard 
at developing language for its new contract and has settled all but 
two articles. 

Board chairperson, Verna K. Riffe, asked that Bauer share with 
the SEA membership her concern regarding a headline in the Ports-
mouth Daily Times that said she was "miffed." Riffe said her com-
ments in no way included the term and that the Daily Times is 
considering a correction. (Editor's note: A correction has since been 
printed.) 

Personnel 
Remember to Register 

A reminder that November 6 is Election Day and some of you Q 
need to register in order to participate in this privilege and 
responsibility. 

To register, you must be: 
1. A U.S. citizen 
2. At least 18 years of age by Election Day 
3. A resident of Ohio (you must have lived in Scioto County for 

30 days prior to the election) 
The Scioto County Board of Elections is located in the Court House 

at Sixth and Court Streets in Portsmouth. Stop in their office and 
complete a form; they will inform you of your polling place. 

You will need to update your registration if you have changed 
your name or address. Registration must be completed 30 days 
before the election, so act quickly. 

Library/Media Services 
Library Acquires GPO on CD-ROM 

The Library now has GPO on CD-ROM. This index to information 
on United States Government Publications contains bibliographic 
citations from 1976 to the present for books, reports, studies, serial 
titles, and maps. Topics covered include finance, business, demo-
graphics, agriculture, medicine, public health, and more. The index 
will give you a full record of title, author, class number, and 
publication year. ,,_) 

The GPO CD-ROM can be placed on the ERIC station across from 
the Reference/Information desk. Ask a librarian to exchange CD-
ROM disks when you need to use the GPO index. 
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Statement Schedule 
The following is a schedule for the Shawnee Statement for the 

academic year. To ensure insertion of your news, please submit 
information to the Office of Public Relations by the dates listed. 
Thanks. 

Publication Date 
October 15, 1990 

November 1, 1990 
November 15, 1990 
December 3, 1990 

January 2, 1991 
January 15, 1991 
February 1, 1991 
February 15, 1991 

March 1, 1991 
March 15, 1991 

April 1, 1991 
April 15, 1991 
May 1, 1991 
May 15, 1991 
June 3, 1991 
June 17, 1991 
July 1, 1991 

Festival of Indonesia 

Deadline for Submission 
October 3, 1990 
October 22, 1990 

November 2, 1990 
November 19, 1990 
December 17, 1990 

January 3, 1991 
January 22, 1991 
February 5, 1991 
February 19, 1991 

March 5, 1991 
March 20, 1991 

April 3, 1991 
April 19, 1991 
May 3, 1991 
May 21, 1991 
June 5, 1991 

June 19, 1991 

Phillip Gearheart and Kate Kerr are among the participants in a 
Festival of Indonesia as Portsmouth joins the nation in a celebration 
of Indonesian culture. Several local events will take place, including 
a concert by Eduardus Halim, Indonesian-born classical pianist, in 
the Massie Auditorium on October 5 at 8:00 p.m. The performance is 
free and open to the public. 

Other scheduled events include a "Festival of Indonesia" exhibit 
at the Southern Ohio Museum and Cultural Center, October 5 
through November 12; ''Batik: The Dyeing Art,'' an exhibition of art, 
folk art, artifacts, and photographs at SOMACC, October 9 through 
November 25; "Discovering Indonesia," a lunch hour lecture by 
Gearheart at SOMACC on October 10; "Vibrant Traditions," 
a concert of live music and dance, Massie Auditorium, October 20, 
7:30 p.m.; "Introduction to Indonesian Batik," a lunch hour lecture 
by Kerr, SOMACC, October 24; and "Batik Workshop," a hands-on 
studio workshop on batik at SOMACC, October 27. 

Ohio Supercomputer Colloquia 
The Ohio Supercomputer Center is presenting a series of colloquia 

focusing on the technology of supercomputing. The first colloquium 
is entitled '' Attack of the Killer Micros'' and will be held on October 
9 at the Ohio Supercomputer Center beginning at 4:00 p.m. The 
presenter will be Eugene D. Brooks III of the Lawrence Livermore 
National Laboratory. 

The next presentations will include "Multilevel Adaptive Methods 
for PDE's" on November 6 at 4:00 p.m. in room 212 of Denny Hall 
on The Ohio State University campus. For more information, please 
call x51 l. 

M They have no 
gym for home 
basketball games. 
Their practice gym 
is a dingy tene-
ment that doubles 
as a bingo hall. 
One basketball 
hoop is bolted to 
an antiquated 
balcony. The other 
is on wheels and is 
anchored by dis-
carded radiators. 
The lighting is 
fluorescent and the 
dark walls are 
deteriorating. Never 
mind - St. Anthony 
High School in 
Jersey City, New 
Jersey has won 83 
games and lost 5 
over the last 3 
years, and this year 
is ranked number 1 
in the country. 
Coach Bub Hurley 
comments, 'You tell 
me I don't have a 
gym. I say we have 
a great record on 
the road.' The 
secret of their suc-
cess is clearly not 
in the facilities or 
the equipment, but 
in Coach Hurley 
and the desire of 
his players 'to play 
high quality 
basketball.' 'iJj 

- The Executive Speechwriter 
Newsletter 



M Don't let yourself 
be victimized by the 
age you live in. It's not 
the times that will 
bring us down, any 
more than it's society. 
When you put the 
blame on society, 
then you end up turn-
ing to society for the 
solution. There's a 
tendency today to ab-
solve individuals of 
moral responsibility 
and treat them as vic-
tims of social cir-
cumstance. You buy 
that, you pay with 
your soul. What limits 
people is lack of 
character. What limits 
people is that they 
don't have the nerve 
or imagination to star 
in their own movie, let 
alone direct it. r;J;} 

- Tom Robbins, author 
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Health Fair Slated 
The Southern Ohio Council on Health Services, a cooperative 

between Shawnee State University and the Southern Ohio Medical 
Center, will host a fall quarter health fair on October 4 and 5. The 
fair will be held on the Shawnee State campus from 9:00 a.m. until 
3:00 p.m. on Thursday and from 8:30 a.m. until 12:30 p.m. on Friday. 

The fair will include a two-mile health walk from campus to 
Alexandria Point Park and back and informational booths on 
cholesterol screening, blood sugar testing, women's health, nutrition, 
AIDS/communicable diseases, drugs/alcohol, fitness, pulmonary 
screening, and organ donation. The first 300 participants will receive 
a free bear care T-shirt. 

On Friday, Robert Mellott will present "Self Esteem/Self Confidence: 
The Positive Thing to Do!" in Massie Auditorium. The presentation is 
free to Shawnee State students and $10.00 for the general public . 

Mellott, currently of Aiken, South Carolina, has more than 20 
years of training/counseling experience in self-esteem and sexuality 
issues. Author of the "6 Step Self-Esteem Model," Mellott has 
delivered successful workshops across the United States and the 
world. 

Newsworthy Briefs 
Professional Activities in the Community and Beyond 

• Dan Evans will present "Communications Skills Important to the 
Job Success of Continuing Education Administrators" at the annual 
conference of NUCEA Region VI. The conference, to be hosted by 
the University of Nevada Las Vegas, is entitled "Planning New 
Agendas: Emerging Issues in Continuing Education for the 90s and 
Beyond." 

• Dave Winters, Ray Irwin, Bill Penn, and Jeff Humble attended 
the ASEE (American Society for Engineering Education) conference 
held in Toronto, Canada, June 24-28. The conference featured the 
latest texts, seminars on specialized topics, and allowed university 
personnel to establish business contacts and to promote Shawnee 
State's College of Engineering Technologies. 

• Scott Oliver presented "Neurobiology of Language and 
Memory" to Frank Byrne's Introduction to Language and Linguistics 
class. The talk focused on how the brain works in the development 
of language. 

• Tony Dzik attended a teleconference entitled "Managing Adjunct 
Faculty: Opportunity and Challenge" on September 18 at the 
Cuyahoga Community College in Cleveland. 

Personals 
• Congratulations to Pete and Marsha Duncan on the arrival of 

their daughter Jane Cameron on Monday, September 24 at 2:30 p.m. 

The next edition of the Shawnee Statement will be distributed 
on October 15. Please submit articles for publication to the 
Office of Public Relations no later than October 3. 


	Shawnee Statement 10-01-1990
	Recommended Citation

	tmp.1712693523.pdf.n6m6r

